
JCAC March 12, 2012 Membership Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:05pm by Wendy Hultsman

February 2012 minutes have been approved

Reports
 Treasurer

o US Bank $9,861.25; Sterns (Copper Star Bank) $3,788.25; JH fund $4,270.20. There are no Federal taxes due and
have to pay the State $50.00.

 Membership
o 197

 Website
o Greg provided a couple of layouts prototypes to review. Those in attendance provided feedback. Wendy Hultsman is

gathering more data to provide to Greg before their initial meetings.

 Marketing
o Scott Bagger is working on a flyer to take to the Dog ball Game for the agility demo at the spring training baseball

game on March 18, 2012.

 Merchandise
o Connie LaBuhn now has all the merchandise and will inventory it for the next meeting.

 Equipment
o The Club now has 2 rings of fencing for show and was used at The Fiesta Cluster and it worked well. There will be

some minor changes to the ring set up.
o The club will now only keep 30 of the old stanchions used for ring set up.
o Billie Rosen will be talking to the Turquoise Cluster committee to see if we can use our fencing for the inside rings

and theirs for outside the ring setup for spectators.
o Wendy Hultsman will put out a message to ask for help to painting the equipment shed to prepare it for the Lifetime

Member wall.  UPDATE:  Wendy sent out the message asking for help.

 Fun Run for Yellow Dog Charity update
o Wendy Wells will be finalizing the date to hold the Fun Run for this charity.  Its looking like it will be at the end of

April, possibly Saturday evening, April 28th at the PATCH.

 Beginner Agility Certificates
o Orrin Stine was wondering if there are certificates for the BA-1 level titles.  Yvette Cook will research this.

UPDATE: Yvette sent an email to Sharon Nelson of NADAC regarding these certificates. They are not currently
showing up online where the other certificates do. Will update findings at next meeting.

 Training
o Gary Shipley volunteered to be the additional instructor for Intermediate II on Wednesday nights for this session.
o The next Foundation & Relationship class starts in early August.
o Billie Rosen is still planning on the video project and will be looking for help.

 Seminars and Shows
o The Ann Braue seminars have started. They are not all full and it looks like the club may loose money on this

seminar series.
o Kienan Brown will be coming for the Control Unleashed (CU) seminar and there are some signed up already.
o Billie Rosen will be meeting with the Turquoise Cluster committee.   There are 150+ dogs signed up so far.
o The April NADAC show premium is up.  Terry Karasak has agreed to do the security for this show but will cost a

little extra since she will be traveling out of town for the show.
o Amber Abbott as agreed to take on the responsibilities for getting the volunteers for the next PAWS show.  It has

been decided to only have 2 rings for 2013.
o The Fiesta Cluster show went well.  Billie Rosen will attend the April Cluster committee meeting.  Both clubs still

hold their ground to allow canine partners to enter.  There will hopefully be an answer to this by the end of May
2012.

Next Meeting April 16, 2011
Adjourned
Respectfully submitted by Yvette Cook, Secretary


